FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

I'm writing to request your help under the Freedom of Information Act in finding out the level of complaints you've received in relation to people not wearing masks in commercial premises within your area. I've outlined the request below, are you able to provide the required information within the time frame required by the legislation - 20 working days?

If all of the information is deemed exempt on the grounds of the time taken to collate the information, please could you respond with advice as to how to alter the request in order to comply with the 18 hour time limit?

* Please could I receive a record from 24 July to 24 October of all complaints made by members of the public related to breaches of the mandatory wearing of masks in shops/retail premises, including the date of the complaint and the premises name.
Please find the relevant information attached.
* Please could I receive a record from 24 July to 24 October of all visits to stores by environmental health or trading standards team members related to complaints related to staff or customers not wearing masks, including the date of the visit and the premises name.
Regulatory Services are not charged with enforcing breaches of face covering requirement, this is a Police matter so we don’t record visits by EHOs and TSOs for this.  Our role is to ensure that businesses are compliant in displaying the correct signage advising customers of the requirement for face coverings.  When we receive face covering complaints, officers will contact the business to advise them and potentially follow this up with a visit to ensure the sign is displayed.    For repeated complaints about breaches of the face covering requirement, we would refer the matter to the Police for them to take appropriate action as they see fit.

* Please could I receive a copy of each letter or warning sent to stores related to complaints regarding the wearing of face coverings.
Local authorities do not have power under legislation for the enforcement of Face Coverings so warning letters are not issued.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
